
Town of Starkey
LEGAL NOTICE

 NOTICE IS HEREBY given that the 
Starkey Town Board will hold a public 
hearing at the Starkey Town Hall, 40 
Seneca Street, Dundee, NY on 
Thursday, December 8th, at 7:00 PM 
to consider the adoption of the Local 
Law to repeal Local Law 1 of 1995 of 
the Town of Starkey and enact 
“Increase Alternative Veterans’ 
Exemption from Real Property 
Taxation” for residential property of the 
Town of Starkey war veterans. 
  
Section 1. Establishment of New 
Maximum Exemptions Limits for the 
Alternative 
Veterans’ Exemption. 
Pursuant to Real Property Tax Law 
Section 458-a (2) (d) (ii), the 
exemptions from real 
property taxes for veterans provided 
by paragraphs (a), (b) and (c) of 
subdivision 2 of Section 
458-a are hereby changed to twenty-
four thousand ($24,000), sixteen 
thousand ($16,000), and 
eighty thousand dollars ($80,000), 
respectively. 
 
Section 2. Local Law Repealed. 
The following Local Law is hereby 
repealed and shall be superseded by 
this Local Law, 
with said repeal to take effect upon the 
effective date of this Local Law: 
(a) Local Law No. 1 of the year 1995 
entitled "Veterans' Real Property Tax 
Exemption." 
 
Section 3. Effective Date. 
This local law shall take effect upon its 
filing with the Secretary of State, but 
pursuant to 
Real Property Tax Law Section 458-a, 
the exemption shall not be available 
until the 2024 tax 
year (2023 assessment roll). 
 
Any resident of the Town of Starkey 
shall be entitled to be heard upon said 
proposed Local Law at such public 
hearing.  Copies of said proposed 
Local Law are available for review at 
the Town of Starkey Town Hall, 40 
Seneca Street, Dundee, New York. 
 
This by Resolution of the Town Board 
of the Town of Starkey. 
Dated: November 17, 2022  
Candace Iszard, Town Clerk 
 
 
 


